






March 14, 2007

Commissioner

Pennsylvania Game Commission

2001 Elmerton Avenue

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17110-9797

Dear Commissioner:

As a turkey hunter I have always been concerned about the safety of my favorite activity. In 1993 the commissioners developed a regulation making the wearing of a blaze orange cap mandatory for spring gobbler hunters. The regulation was designed to make spring turkey hunting safer. To my knowledge there has been no remarkable change in either the annual number of spring turkey hunting related shooting incidents or in the rate of incidents since the regulation was passed. Instead, incident rates for spring hunting in Pennsylvania have remained at the same level they were before orange was mandated.
This regulation has not had the desired affect. It has reduced the enjoyment I get out of spring hunting by requiring me to carry extra equipment and remember to don my orange hat each time I change locations. I believe it has affected my ability to move on a gobbler in order to get a better calling location without being noticed by the bird. The regulation has not made me feel safer in the turkey woods and it has not reduced the number of shooting incidents. I believe today’s turkey hunters are more educated and safer than our counterparts of a decade or more ago. No other state has adopted the requirement of orange for spring hunters and most other popular turkey hunting state have spring safety records as good or better than those of Pennsylvania.

I request that the commissioners consider removing the mandatory orange requirement for spring hunters. This experiment has lasted for fourteen seasons and has not proven to be a success. Please change the regulation so that the use of orange is voluntary for spring hunters.

Sincerely,  

